Dear Deb,

Dear Deb,

Thanks for explaining about the courses—we will save your email below, and hope that it will work to explain why the courses
aren’t on the challenge list. There is one other issue regarding your proposal. It didn’t have the new University Breadth
requirements listed on it....most of the major revisions proposals that we have reviewed this year did not include them (it
takes effect in 2010-11). (I've included the text of the new requirement below). So one thing you will need to do in a revised
proposal is to include the University Breadth (It would belong on a list with the Multicultural requirements and with E110).

The second issue is more difficult; it has to do with College level breadth. On March 15th, A&S is considering a proposal to let
the University Breadth course lists be used to fulfill A&S College-level breadth requirements (the current A, B, C, D). Other
colleges (e.g., Ag, Business, Engineering) have done this at the UGS committee’s guidance—when there are college level
breadth requirements, we have asked colleges to revise their proposals to show that college level breadth use the University
lists (rather than college-idiosyncratic lists). So, A&S is considering this now, and we are waiting to see what happens there.
However, I'm not sure if it will pass...so I'm not sure (yet) what this means for your proposal. Sorry to be equivocal—I think
there are some strong opinions on both sides, and | can’t foresee whether it will be a problem for your proposal or not.

| have to run now, but | will be available by phone if needed: x8377.

Beth
p.s. the good news is that our committee had no issues with the content or rationale for your proposal, which are both
strong.

Here is the text of the University Breadth Requirement:
Text of the University Breadth Requirement:

Recommendation from the Ad Hoc Committee on University Breadth requirements ( Avron Abraham, Chair)
with the concurrence of Undergraduate Studies (John Madsen, Chair), the Coordinating Committee on
Education (Cihan Cobanoglu, Chair) and the Executive Committee (Amy Johnson, Chair) for the
implementation of University breadth requirements (attachment) (charge document)

WHEREAS, The University of Delaware does not have a set of breadth courses that meet
requirements for all majors and

WHEREAS, it has been difficult for students, advisors and faculty to understand which courses
transfer between colleges, departments, majors and programs, and

WHEREAS, it would benefit all students to be exposed to courses outside of their major area of
study, be it therefore

RESOLVED, that beginning with the academic year 2010-2011 a list of courses submitted by the
Colleges will be designated as meeting University breadth requirements, and be it further

RESOLVED, that all students will be required to complete a minimum of 12 credits from the list of
breadth courses, and be it further

RESOLVED, that all students will be required to take a minimum of one course, of at least 3-

credits, from each category from the following categories receiving a minimum grade of C-, in
order to meet the University requirement:
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Dear Deb,

- Creative Arts and Humanities

- History and Cultural Change

- Social and Behavioral Sciences

- Mathematics, Natural Sciences and Technology
and be it further

RESOLVED, that a standing faculty senate sub-committee, with representation from all the Colleges,
which reports to the Senate Undergraduate Studies Committee would provide the oversight of the
placement of breadth courses in appropriate categories, and ensure that the intent of breadth
remains inclusive while maintaining a substantial list of courses that encourage exploration by the
students in areas outside of their major.

Beth Morling, Ph.D.

Associate Professor of Psychology
University of Delaware

Newark, DE 19716
302.831.8377

Office hours Spring 2010: Mondays 1-2, Thursdays 2:00 to 3:30

Advisement Home Page for Undergraduates:
http://www.psych.udel.edu/advisement/index.php

From: Karren Helsel-Spry [mailto:karren@UDel.Edul]
Sent: Tuesday, March 09, 2010 1:47 PM

To: Beth Morling

Subject: Fw: English Education major revision

Beth,

Please see Message Below concerning English Education. | tried to help with this one since she sent me an email. I'm not sure |
communicated what the problem actually is, but | tried.

Please let me know what needs to be done now. Thanks!

Karren Helsel-Spry

Sr. Administrative Assistant to
Senate President Cihan Cobanoglu
University Faculty Senate
University of Delaware
karren@udel.edu

302-831-2921

http://www.facsen.udel.edu/sites/index.aspx

----- Original Message -----
From: Bieler, Deb
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Dear Deb,

To: Karren Helsel-Spry
Sent: Tuesday, March 09, 2010 1:38 PM

Subject: RE: English Education major revision

Thank you, Karren. No, | didn’t receive any emails from Beth (I have been on super-hawk mode regarding this proposal, so |
wouldn’t have missed it).

In any case, last summer, | completed a New Course webform only for ENGL295 (not ENGL395 or EDUC421) because Cindi
Shenkle explicitly told me that since we will not be offering ENGL395 or EDUC421 for a few years, | should wait until Summer
of 2011 or 2012 to complete New Course webforms for those two courses. She said that administrators do not want courses
to be listed too much before they are going to be offered.

| hope this helps. Please let me know if there’s anything else | need to do.

Deborah Bieler, Ph.D.

Assistant Professor of English
Coordinator, English Education Program
118 Memorial Hall

University of Delaware

Newark, DE 19716

302-831-1973

deb@udel.edu

www.english.udel.edu
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